
 

 

May 14, 2025 

Dear Parents, Caregivers, and Guardians, 

Subject: Update on Water Quality Testing at B.A. Parker Public School and Geraldton 
Composite High School 

We are writing to provide an important update regarding the recent water quality 
concerns at B.A. Parker Public School and Geraldton Composite High School. 

As previously communicated, discoloured water was observed on April 30, and out of an 
abundance of caution, drinking water services were temporarily discontinued while 
comprehensive testing was conducted. During this time, potable water has been made 
available to all students and staff, and all other water systems within the schools have 
remained fully operational. 

We are pleased to report that testing is now complete, and the results confirm that the 
water is safe for consumption. 

In addition, the source of the issue has been identified within a specific and isolated 
location at B.A. Parker Public School. Repairs are currently underway to fully address 
and resolve the concern. We will continue to monitor the situation closely to ensure the 
safety and well-being of all students and staff. 

Thank you for your continued understanding and cooperation. If you have any questions 
or require additional information, please do not hesitate to contact your school’s 
administration. 

Sincerely,  

Heidi Cloutier, Principal 
B.A. Parker Public School 
 
Andy McFarlane, Principal and Deidra Gerrard, Vice-Principal 
Geraldton Composite High School 
 


